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The Londonderry Street Naming System Task Force held it’s fifth meeting on October 15th, 2009 in the 
Sunnycrest Room.   The Meeting began at 4:00 pm.  This meeting was scheduled to accommodate a request from 
property owner Herbert and Dorothy Webster. 
 
Present:  Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl, Karen Marchant, Cindy McCann. 
Also present: Herbert Webster and Dorothy Webster, 22 Cedar St. 
 
Workshop re: Cedar Lane 
Karen Marchant started the meeting by explaining the naming situation to the Webster’s.  Herbert Webster said 
he understood and cited issues with mail delivery on the street, which contained non-consecutive numbering of 
some houses.  He asked why are we changing his number and not the other Cedar Street in Londonderry.  Jim 
Bilodeau answered that this decision was less impact to fewer people.  John Vogl and Cindy McCann described 
the process of changing addresses with regards to drivers’ licenses and notifications.  Karen Marchant asked for 
name suggestions and the Herbert Webster suggested “Nature Way” or “Wildlife Way”.  She asked for an 
answer on their final choices within 10 days.  Task Force members discussed what number the house would be.  
John Vogl said it should be given #1 or #2 since the name indicates the start of a new road.  Herbert Webster 
asked how the street would be labeled.  John Vogl answered that the Londonderry DPW would put up a sign 
following adoption at Town Council meeting.  He said the Webster’s should discuss the exact placement of the 
sign with the Town’s public works director Janusz Czyzowski.  Dorothy Webster said they would come up with 
final naming ideas and get them to Karen Marchant.  Jim Bilodeau resolved that the property would be assigned 
#1. 
 
Old Business 
John Vogl announced that he had talked to Janusz Czyzowski about signs and said that DPW would place them 
after the town officially accepts a new name.  He said we should send a formal letter of request from the Task 
Force to document the change.   
 
Members discussed the Foote property on Jefferson Street.  All agreed that the property should be given an 
address with #2 to allow for the vacant lot on map 10 lot 76 to be assigned #1 should it be developed.    
 
Members discussed the next round of streets at the scheduled November 5th meeting, including Dan Hill Road, 
Webster Lane and Nelson Road.  Cindy McCann said she would write letters to the owners.  Jim Bilodeau asked 
if we could get Nelson Road numbers available for the radio tower, concession stand and radar facility.  John 
Vogl said he would calculate them and have them for the meeting. 
 
Adjournment 
 
Karen Marchant made a motion to close the meeting at 5:10 pm.  Jim Bilodeau seconded the motion.  No 
discussion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 5:10 pm.  
  
Minutes recorded by John Vogl 
 
 
 
 
 


